Date:

October 20, 2011

To:

Mayor, Vice Mayor and City Commission

From:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Through:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

Subject:
Funding for CRA Neighborhood Projects

This resolution which was prepared in concert with Mr. Bates, transfers additional funding, in the amount of $340,000.00, from the City’s contingency account to the CRA.  This will enable the CRA Board to appropriate funding for two of the three CRA neighborhood projects:  College Gardens and Dania Beach Heights.  
The additional funding for the Sun Garden Isles neighborhood project will be done separately.  Bids have been received and the bid committee is scheduled to meet next week to determine the cost of the project.  

It is our intention to fund the transfer from existing capital projects; however, this can only be done once a firm engineer’s estimate is obtained for US 1 Landscaping Phase II.  Mr. Earle is near ready to bid, so I anticipate having the estimate presently.  Since the US 1 Landscaping Project is the top project identified by the City Commission, surplus capital improvement funds will fund this project first.  
